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resident

William Nash
Building Official, Town of Warren
514 Main Street
Warren, Rl 02885
401-245-7343 (w)
401-265-0003 (c)
wnash@townofwarren-ri.gov

Vice President

Thomas DiFusco
State Building Code Inspector
One Capitol Hill
Providence, Rl 02903
401-222-6386 (w)
401-374-0784 (c)
tdifusco@aw.doa.state.ri.us

Secretary

Wayne Pimental, cBO
Building Official, Town of
East Greenwich
111 Pierce Street
East Greenwich, Rl 02818
401-886-8617 (w)
401-230-2248 (c)
wpimental@eastgreenwichri.com

Treasurer

Bruce Zaloudek
Building Official, Town of
Coventry
1670 Flat River Road
Coventry, Rl 02816
401-822-9157 (w)
401-623-0570 (c)
brucez@town.coventry.ri.us

Immediate Past President

David Tacey
Building Official, Town of
West Greenwich
280 Victory Highway
West Greenwich, RI 02817
401-392-3800 x114 (w)
401-623-0921 (c)
dtace’ ahoo.com

Rhode Island Building Official’s Association

www.riboa.net

PO Box 1246 — Coventry, Rl 02816

December 17, 2013
Dear Local Administrator,

Two years ago, the International Code Council (ICC) partnered with Harford Technical High
School in Bel Air, Maryland to establish the ICC High School Technical Training Program. ICC
is the world leader in the establishment and implementation of the I-Codes, which are
adopted by jurisdictions throughout the nation, including all of Rhode Island municipalities.
The Rhode Island Building Officials Association (RIBOA) recognized the importance of this
program, which introduces students to the International Residential Code (IRC) in
conjunction with their construction trades training. RIBOA is providing their support in
many ways, first by sponsoring membership to every technical school in the State, and
becoming the First State in the country to have 100% participation in the ICC High School
Training Program. Second, we have encouraged Building Officials from throughout the
State to participate as mentors in conjunction with the implementation of the High School
Program. We encourage your support of your local Building Official to allow them to take a
few hours out of their schedule on a monthly basis to meet with the students and teachers
and introduce them to the building codes. This program is gaining National support and is
also meets the Presidential Challenge to meet the demands of a high-tech economy. ICC
President Stephen Jones also noted that “Mastering building science, technology,
engineering and math is a must for a successful career in working with building codes to
create safe structures.” According to program originator Jim Ellwood, “Building Officials
joining together and mentoring this program will provide the ICC and building code
communities an opportunity to contribute to the workforce of the future, and ensure that
the ICC remains a leader in code development and code education.” We look forward to
your support of participation in the High School Training Program by your local Building
Official to help teach and shape tomorrow’s construction tradespersons.

Sincerely Yours,

Wayne R. Pimental, CBO, Secretary
Rhode Island Building Officials Association

Cc: Mentor Participants



